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PBK Speaker 
Announced 

Michael Grant, a distinguished 
classical scholar, currently 
visiting professor of English at 
Virginia Military Institute, will 
speak at the annual meeting of 
Alpha of Virginia Chapter of Phi 
Beta Kappa at the College. 

The meeting will be held 
December 5 in Phi Beta Kappa Hall 
at 8:15 p.m. 

John Frederick Nims has been 
selected as Phi Beta Kappa poet 
and will read from his works at 
the fraternity's December 
meeting. 

Mr. Grant, who retired from 
The Queen's University, Belfast, 
in 1966, holds the Mary Moody 
Northern Chair in the Arts and 
Social Sciences at Virginia 
Military Institute. He received 
the master of arts and doctor of 
letters degrees from Cambridge 
University and has honorary 
degrees from The Queen's 
University, and from Dublin 
University. He has translated 
into English several Greek and 
Roman works and has published 20 
books. His latest book. The Life 
of Cleopatra,  which will be 
published this spring by Simon 
and Schuster, will refute several 
myths about the sultry "Queen of 
the Nile." 

Mr. Nims is visiting professor 
of English at the University of 
Florida at Gainsville. Twice 
visiting professor of English 
and comparative literature at 
Harvard University, he has taught 
at the University of Notre Dame, 
and Bread Loaf School of Litera¬ 
ture and Bread Loaf Writers' 
Conference. His books of poetry 
include The Iron Pastoral, A 
Fountain in Kentucky, Knowledge 
of the Evening,  and Of Flesh and 
Bone. 

Alpha of Virginia will 
initiate 38 members of the senior 
class at the December meeting. 
The fraternity will also honor 
President Graves, who will 
receive honorary membership in 
Phi Beta Kappa, and Dr. Melvyn 
D. Schiavelli, associate profes¬ 
sor of chemistry, who will be 

John Barth Here Monday 
John Barth will read from his works Monday, December 4, in 
Millington Auditorium at 8 p.m. He is being sponsored by the 
College-Wide Reading Program. The author of many novels (four 
were published during a ten year period, 1956-66), Mr. Barth is 
currently teaching at Boston University, Cambridge, Mass. 
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Novice Debaters 
Capture Varsity Tourney 

Two novice William and Mary 
debaters captured the winner's 
trophy in the Duquesne University 
Varsity Tournament in Pittsburgh 
recently. 

The team of Gary Lang and Gary 
Keane, Jr., won all six rounds of 
debate in the preliminaries and 
defeated the University of 
Wisconsin in the finals to take 
first place. For Lang, a fresh¬ 
man and a former student at 
Thomas Jefferson High School in 
Pittsburgh, it was an especially 
sweet victory in his hometown. 
Keane, a junior from Houston, 
Tex., is participating in college 
debating for the first time this 
year. 

The team of Joan Harrigan, 
Wyckoff, N.J., and Sharon Pandak, 
Staunton, had a 4-2 record for 
the preliminaries and tied for 
third place in the overall 
tournament. 

The College sent three teams 
to the Dixie Classic at Wake 
Forest University. Only one 
advanced to the final rounds. 

Nancy Dunbar, Lithia, and John 
Vile, Stanley, won six and lost 
two in the preliminaries. They 
advanced to the octo-finals but 
lost in a split decision to 
Georgetown University. 

Chuck Kennedy, Williamsburg, 
and Stephen Snoke, Detroit, 
Mich., were 5-3 in the prelim¬ 
inaries but missed the finals on 
points. Glen Clatterbuck, 
Harrisonburg, and Debbie Wood, 
Gig Harbon, Wash., won three and 
lost five in the preliminaries. 

History Lecture 
Andre Bourde, who holds the 

James Pinckney Harrison Chair of 
History, will present the second 
Harrison Chair lecture Dec. 6 at 
8 p.m. in Room 220 of the Social 
Sciences Building. His topic 
will be "Indomitable City: 
Marseilles from Baroqu* to 
Classicism." 

W&M in the News 
From the column "Log" in the 

Wheeling, W. Va., News-Register: 
"On a radio program early Tuesday 
it was mentioned in passing that 
the College of William and Mary 
is located in Williamsburg, West 
Virginia? How nice. But 
erroneous." 

Herb Caen, writing in the San 
Francisco Chronicle,  notes in his 
column Add Femlibnotes:  "Women 
students at William and Mary* 
second oldest college in the 
U.S.,,sow wear T-shirts labeled 
'Mary and William.'" The 
T-Shirts were also mentioned last 
week in Sports Illustrated 
magazine. 

Postal Station 
Opens Friday 

The College plans to open its 
campus postal facility Dec. 1. 

According to Dennis K. Cogle, 
assistant to the vice president 
for business affairs, the new 
facility in the basement of Old 
Dominion Hall will be open for 
general delivery service Dec. 1 
although operational hours may be 
curtailed due to final construc¬ 
tion work. 

"There will be some construc¬ 
tion going on," said Cogle. "We 
will be getting the boxes in and 
adding the finishing touches and 
as a result we will have to 
operate on a shortened schedule." 
He added that the new postal 
station probably would be open 
initially on an 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
schedule which would be expanded 
as soon as all work is finished. 
Specific hours will be designated 
for the distribution of general 
delivery mail. 

The new facility will be 
operated by College employees 
under the direct supervision of 
J. A. Caldwell, a former 
assistant postmaster in the 
Williamsburg Post Office. 

It will offer a limited number 
of rental boxes as well as other 
services such as postage stamp 
machines. It will also serve the 
faculty and staff by incorporat¬ 
ing existing mail operations in 
James Blair Hall. For special¬ 
ized services such as special 
delivery and registered mail, it 
will be necessary for individuals 
to go to the Williamsburg Post 
Office. 

Extensive renovation of the 
basement of Old Dominion Hall has 
been undertaken to accommodate 
the postal facility, and several 
administrative offices were moved 
from the basement to James Blair 
Hall. 

The U.S. Postal Service had 
initially informed the College 
this year that it would need to 
abandon general delivery service 
to students after Oct. 1. 

However, it agreed later to 
extend this service at the 
Williamsburg Post Office until 
Dec. 1. 

The local post office lacks 
rental boxes in sufficient 
quantity to serve students and is 
not permitted by the postal 
servlce to expand to meet local 
demainl. 



FACULTY NEWS 
Economics 

Samuel Baker, Robert Barry, 
Taylor Cousins, Martin Garrett, 
John Matthews, Francis Rushing, 
Clyde Haulman, and Leonard 
Schifrin attended the meetings 
of the Southern Economic Associa¬ 
tion held in Washington, D.C., 
November 9-11. Mr. Haulman was 
a discussant in the session on 
population at that meeting. 

A new publication by the 
Congressional Research Service of 
the Library of Congress, 
Competitive Problems in the Drug 
Industry:    Summary and Analysis, 
includes excerpts from prepared 
statements and testimony given by 
Mr. Schifrin before the Sub¬ 
committee on Monopoly of the 
Select Committee on Small 
Business, United States Senate 
(Nelson Committee) in its exten¬ 
sive hearings on that subject. 

Education 
An article by John F. Lavach 

has been accepted for publication 
in the Journal of Educational 
Research.    The title of his 
article is "The Effect of Arousal 
on Short and Long Term Memory." 

English 
Cecil M. McCulley, as a 

representative of the College, 
attended the Virginia Humanities 
Conference at Virginia 
Polytechnic Institute and State 
University in Blacksburg 
October 27 - 28. 

Geology 
Bruce K. Goodwin, chairman and 

professor, attended the annual 
meeting of the Geological Society 
of America in Minneapolis, Minn., 
November 12 - 15. 

Government 
Alan J. Ward's paper, "Lloyd 

George and the 1918 Conscription 
Crisis," has been accepted for 
publication by The Historical 
Journal.     On November 15 he 
appeared on WAVY TV Eye-Witness 
News Magazine to discuss the 
current crisis in Northern 
Ireland. 

History 
George V. Strong presented a 

paper, "Czemin, German-Austrian 
Social Democracy, and the 
Stockholm Peace Conference of 
1917," at a meeting of the 
Duquesne Historical Forum held 
November 1 - 3 at Duquesne 
University, Pittsburgh, Pa. 

Mr. Strong also read a paper, 
"The Attitudes of German-Austrian 
Social Democracy Toward the 
Austro-Hungarian Multi-National 
State During World War I," at the 
Southern Historical Association 
meeting in Hollywood, Fla, 
Nov. 16 - 18. Richard M. Brown 
served as chairman of a program 
session and on the Southern 
Historical Association committee 
on the Ramsdell Award - for the 
best article in the Journal of 
Southern History. 

Philip Funigiello, and Thad 
W. Tate, now director of the 
Institute of Early American 
History and Culture, also 
attended the convention. 

A. Z. Freeman presented a 
paper at the meeting of the 
British Commonwealth Study 
Center, Clarion State College, 
Clarion, Pa. Title of the paper 
was "Barick Upon Tweed, A Prize 
of War." The meeting was held 
November 16 - 17. 

Mathematics 
Carl Andersen, senior research 

associate in mathematics and 
computer science, gave a lecture 
to the student chapter of the 
Association for Computing 
Machinery (ACM) at Christopher 
Newport College on Wednesday, 
November 15. The subject of his 
talk was "Manipulation of 
Algebraic Expressions by 
Computer." 

Modern Languages 
Mrs. Anne Tyler Netick, 

assistant professor, and students 
Peter McCloud, Dan Janosik, Ann 
Latz, Douglas Conley and Andy 
Davies attended the fourth annual 
Virginia Slavic Studies 
Conference at Old Dominion 
University in Norfolk, Nov. 18. 

Philosophy 
Thomas K. He am, Jr. has 

presented three recent papers: 
"Abortion: An Ethical 

Analysis" at Earlham College, 
Richmond, Ind.; "Calm Passions 
and Qualified Attitudes" at the 
Illinois Philosophy Conference in 
Bloomington, 111.; and 
"Essentialism" for the South 
Atlantic Philosophy of Education 
Society at Wake Forest University 
in Winston-Salem. N.C. 

William S. Cobb recently read 
a paper, "On Knowing for Certain 
that Other Persons Exist: The 
Wittgensteinian Resolution of the 
Problem of Other Minds," to the 
Philosophy Club of Old Dominion 
University. 

CAMPUS  PROFILE/john A. Caldwell 

Physics 
The following paper has been 

published: 
"Semiclassical Theory of 

Inelastic Collisions II. 
Momentum Space Formulation." 
John B. Delos and Walter R. 
Thorson 
Phys. Rev. A  6, 720 (1972). 

STAFF NOTES 
Alumni House 

Carol Joy Hogge, assistant 
records secretary, joined the 
staff on October 30. 

News 
New staffer in the News Office 

is Mary Greyson Pannill, a 1971 
psychology graduate of William 
and Mary. Miss Pannill is a 
native of Martinsville. 

President's Office 
Mrs. Jane Latham, secretary, 

and husband, Owen, recently 
returned from a week-long trip 
to Hawaii. The couple were in 
Honolulu, Oahu, and while there 
visited Hilo, Hawaii, and Kauai. 

Tennis Tournament 
With 32 singles entries and 16 

doubles teams, the second Annual 
Faculty Tennis Tournament brought 
together many new faces this 
year. 

Jack Edwards and Martin 
Garrett, runners-up last year, 
defeated Howard Smith and Steve 
Haynie, reigning champions, in 
the doubles competition.  Betty 
Brown and Millie West, the sole 
women's team, defeated Alan Fuchs 
and Thomas Heam in the second 
round but lost to Armand Galfo 

When the new campus postal 
station opens Friday at 8 a.m., 
John A. Caldwell will be there to 
set the wheels in motion. 

Realizing that the mail will 
more than triple, Mr. Caldwell 
said "service will come first." 
With the new facility, mail 
service will improve, he feels. 
Until construction has been 
completed the postal station will 
be open from 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Monday through Friday and 
8:30 - 11 a.m. Saturday, he 
added. 

Mr. Caldwell came to the 
campus in July after retiring 
from the U.S. Post Office in 
Williamsburg, where he held the 
position of assistant postmaster. 
He has accumulated 39 years in 
postal work, two of which were 
spent in Navy mail service during 
World War II. 

Tax Conference Set 
The 18th Annual Tax Conference 

under the direction of the 
Marshall-Wythe School of Law will 
be held in the Williamsburg 
Conference Center on December 2. 

Morning and afternoon sessions 
will focus on the topic 
"Creation, Organization and 
Management of Small Close 
Corporations":  comparison of 
major tax and legal advantages 
and disadvantages of operating in 
an unincorporated form; the 
incorporation transaction; 
initial decisions confronting the 
new corporation; executive com¬ 
pensation problems; management of 
the corporation; miscellaneous 
procedural problems; termination 
of the corporation. Speakers are 
Charles M. Davison, Jr., 
University of Virginia; William 
M. Goldstein, Esq., Philadelphia, 
Pa.; Douglas A. Kahn, University 
of Michigan; Don W. Llewellyn, 
William and Mary; Marcus 
Schoenfeld, Villanova; and 
Richard A. Williamson, William 
and Mary. 

The conference is designed to 
make available to students, 
lawyers, and accounting and 
corporate fiscal officers, timely 
and important factual material 
relating to federal tax law, tax 
procedures and tax policy. 

The SA Senate will hold hear¬ 
ings on the College Assembly 
proposal in the Campus Center 
Little Theatre Wednesday, Nov. 
29, 7 - 10 p.m. and Thursday, 
Nov. 30, 3:30 - 5:30 p.m. and 7 
10 p.m. All members of the 
College community are invited 
and urged to ask questions. 

MR. CALDWELL 
A native of South Carolina, 

Mr. Caldwell has been a resident 
of Williamsburg since 1918. His 
wife, Edna, works in the office 
of the James City County 
Commissioner of Revenue. His 
son, John Caldwell, Jr., is a 
student in the Marshall-Wythe 
School of Law. 

Mr. Caldwell is a member of 
the Exchange Club and of the 
American Legion and enjoys fish¬ 
ing and sports during his 
leisure time. 

Employment Seminar 
An Employment Informational 

Seminar will be held in the 
Little Theatre of the Campus 
Center Monday, December 4, 1 p.m. 
Students of all class levels are 
invited to attend. 

Representatives of The 
National Institutes of Health, 
The National Cancer Institute, 
The National Bureau of Statistics 
and The National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration will 
give talks about employment 
prospects with the Federal 
Government and will give their 
estimates of the best prospects 
with private industry. 

For additional information, 
contact the Office of Placement, 
Ewell Hall, Ext. 518. 

and Lew Foster in the semi¬ 
finals. The team of Wayne 
Kernodle and Peter Wiggins won in 
the semi-final round in three 
sets, defeating Mr. Garrett and 
Mr. Edwards. Mr. Kernodle and 
Mr. Wiggins won over Mr. Galfo 
and Mr. Foster 6-3, 10-12, 7-5. 

In the singles tournament, 
Mrs. Brown defeated Mr. Galfo 
6-2, 6-3. Mr. Haynie defeated 
Mr. Fuchs, 6-2, 6-0. 

In the finals, men's tennis 
coach Steve Haynie defeated the 
women's tennis coach, Betty 
Brown. The match was decided in 
the third set, with the score 
6-3, 3-6, 6-3. 
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Office Staff Aids Chinese Youngster 

Greetings 

from 

Wang Mei-Li 

At least one Christmas present 
has already been mailed from the 
campus this year.  It went out 
from the treasurer-auditor's 
office to a little Chinese girl 
in Taichung, Taiwan. 

Wang Mei-Li will receive a 
check to do her holiday shopping 
from her friends in the James 
Blair office who "adopted" her in 
1970 through the Christian 
Children's Fund, headquartered 
in Richmond. 

Members of the office staff 
contribute a dollar a month for 
the project and the nickels 
collected from the office coffee 
pot are also used to provide 
special gifts at Christmas, 
Easter and on Wang Mei-Li's 
birthday. 

Playground Committee 
Report 

The members of the College 
Playground Committee report that 
they are "almost fenced in." 
According to a spokesman for the 
group, "the lumber for the fence 
has at last been ordered, along 
with the material for the sand¬ 
box. The bill will be $271.10. 
Personal contributions have 
brought in $122.61 and the bake 
sale held on Homecoming Weekend 
raised $95.06." 

The Committee is asking for 
help in paying the last debt of 
$53.43. Contributions may 
be sent to Mrs. Toni Conlee, 
c/o John Conlee, College Mail 
Room. Checks should be made pay¬ 
able to the College Playground 
Fund. 

President's Calendar 
President Graves is in 

Richmond today attending the 
monthly meeting of the General 
Professional Advisory Committee. 
On Thursday Mr. and Mrs. Graves 
will entertain members of the 
Alumni Board at a cocktail party 
in the President's House. On 
Friday and Saturday the president 
will meet with the Alumni Board. 

Wang Mei-Li, who will be 12 
next March, writes letters and 
sends pictures which are passed 
around the office and shared. 
Raymond Adams, assistant 
treasurer-auditor keeps the 
accounts and records on the 
project. He was instrumental in 
getting the program set up and 
would like to arrange for Wang 
Mei-Li to meet her friends at 
William and Mary. 
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BULLETIN 
Dates for 1973 Pay 

Listed below is the schedule of pay dates for 1973 for perman¬ 
ent classified employees paid on a semi-monthly basis. Checks 
will be distributed not earlier than 10:30 a.m. at the Payroll 
Office on the dates indicated, provided they are received and can 
be processed in time for employees to receive them prior to the 
end of the normal working day. 

Checks Distributed 

January 5, 1973 
January 22 
February 7 
February 22 
March 7 
March 22 
April 6 
April 20 
May 7 
May 22 
June 7 
June 22 
July 6 
July 20 
August 7 
August 22 
September 7 
September 21 
October 5 
October 19 
November 7 
November 21 
December 7 
December 21 
January 4, 1974 

Job Openings 
The following positions are open at the 

mation about these positions, apply at the 
in person. Room 201, James Blair Hall: 

Pay Period Ending 

December 31, 1972 
January 15, .1973 
January 31 
February 15 
February 28 
March 15 
March 31 
April 15 
April 30 
May 15 
May 31 
June 15 
June 30 
July 15 
July 31 
August 15 
August 31 
September 15 
September 30 
October 15 
October 31 
November 15 
November 30 
December 15 
December 31 

College. For infor- 
Personnel Office 

Switchboard Operator A 

Clerk-Typist B 

Individuals who are currently employed by the College will 
be considered for these positions provided that they have first 
advised their immediate supervisors in writing of their interest 
in being considered for other positions. A copy of this corres¬ 
pondence and an acknowledgement by the employee's supervisor 
must be received in the Personnel Office before the applicant 
will be considered. 

PLACEMENT CALENDAR 

WANG MEI-LI 
Wang Mei-Li lives with her 

widowed mother who sought assis¬ 
tance from the Christian 
Children's Fund because her 
meager wages from washing clothes 
were not enough to support her 
family. 

"Christmas: A Time of Peace" 
is the theme of the annual 
Christmas parade sponsored by the 
Williamsburg-James City County 
Chamber of Commerce, which will 
begin at 9:30 a.m., Dec. 2 at 
Matthew Whaley School on Nassau 
Street. 

Units of the parade will move 
on Nassau St. to Duke of 
Gloucester, through Merchants 
Square and onto Richmond Road, 
disbanding on Monticello Avenue. 

Dec. 4 

Dec. 4 

Dec. 5 

Dec. 6 

Dec. 6 

Dec. 6 

Dec. 7 

Dec. 11 

Dec. 11 

Dec. 12 

Dec. 12 

Deering Milliken. Inc. 
Spart anburg, S.C. 

College of William and 
Mary School of Business 
Administration 

U.S. Marine Corps 
(Campus Center) 

U.S. Marine Corps 
(Campus Center) 

McGraw-Hill 
New York, New York 

Prudential Insurance Co. 
Newport News, Virginia 

J. C. Penney Company, Inc. 
Atlanta, Georgia 

Dow Badische Company 
Williamsburg, Virginia 

Naval Officers Career 
Information Team 
(Campus Center) 

Naval Officers Career 
Information Team 
(Campus Center) 

The Institute for 
Paralegal Training, 
Philadelphia, Pa. 

Chemistry majors or 
anyone with minor in 
chemistry. 

Prospective MBA's 

All Concentrations 

All Concentrations 

All Concentrations- 
Involves traveling to 
promote books to be 
published 

Sales, Sales 
Management 

All Concentrations 

Bus. Adm., Chemistry, 
MBA 

All Concentrations 

All Concentrations 

Prospective Students 
that have maintained 
at least a B average 

APPOINTMENTS FOR INTERVIEWING WITH THE ABOVE COMPANIES ARE MADE IN 
THE PLACEMENT OFFICE, EWELL HALL, SECOND FLOOR. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28 

School of Education Reception for Undergraduate Concentrators: 
CC. Rooms ASB, 3:30 p.m. 

Festival Film Society:  "The 400 Blows," Millington Hall, 
4 and 8 p.m., $1 

SA Senate: CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
Atlantis Dining Club: CC, Green Room, 7:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 29 
Civilization Film Series;, "Protest and Communication," 

Millington Aud., 4 p.m. 
English Dept. Poetry Reading § Lecture: Mr. Ian Hamilton, 

"The Current Scene in British Poetry," Andrews Aud., 4 p.m. 
W§M Young Democrats: CC, Gold Room, 7:30 p.m. 
Lyon G. Tyler Historical Society Speaker:  Prof. George Strong, 

"The Attitude of the Austrian Socialists Toward the First 
World War," CC, Sit 'N Bull Room, 7:30 p.m. 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30 
CW: C-arter's Grove Plantation closes for season 
Hampton City Schools Teacher Interviews:  CC, Room A, 

9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Board of Student Affairs: CC, Room C, 4 p.m. 
Holy Communion: Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
English Dept. Film: "Tom Jones," Millington Aud., 7:30 p.m. 
Botetourt Bibliographical Society Speaker:  Lester Cappon, 

"Cartography and History," Library, Rare Books Room, 
8:15 p.m. 

Williamsburg Players: "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 
8:30 p.m., $2.50 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1 
School of Education Graduate School Reception: CC, Rooms A§B, 

4 p.m. 
W§M Christian Fellowship: CC, Theatre, 6:30 p.m. 
Hillel: Tempel Beth El, 7:30 p.m. 
Rock Concert: James Taylor, W§M Hall, 8 p.m. 
Civilization Film Series:  "Protest and Communication," 

Millington Aud., 8 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players:  "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
-.College Women's Club: Theatre, Party and Refreshments: 

Williamsburg Players, 8:30 p.m. 
Monmouth Duo: CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m. 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2 
Marshall-Wythe School of Law Tax Conference: Williamsburg 

Conference Center, 9:20 a.m. - 4:45 p.m. 
Organ Recital: Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Va. Student Government Conference (SA): CC, Theatre, 

10:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
L'Alliance Francais Travel Grant Exam for Juniors and Seniors: 

Washington Hall, Room 303, 1:30 p.m. 
Wrestling:  Quadrangular Meet, Blow Gym, 2 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players:  "Butterflies Are Free," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
Kappa Delta Christmas Dance: CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m. 
Sigma Pi Fraternity Christmas Dance:  CC, Theatre, 9 p.m. 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 3 
Baha'i Association: CC, Green Room, 3 p.m. 
Kappa Alpha Theta Initiation Banquet: CC, Rooms A§B, 5 p.m. 
Delta Phi Alpha Initiation: Wren Chapel, 6 p.m. 
SA Film: "Gimme Shelter," W§M Hall, 7:30 p.m. only 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 4 
Campus Center Art Exhibit: Jean Dubuffet: "Phenomenes," 

exhibition of lithographs, (through Dec. 18) 
National Institutes of Health Employment Seminar: CC, Theatre, 

1 p.m. 
Kappa Delta Pi Initiation: Wren Great Hall, 6 p.m. 
Environmental Goals Task Force of the Council on the 

Environment (Public Hearing): CC, Ballroom, 7 p.m. 
English Club:  Prof. James Savage, "Milton's 'Comus,'" PBK, 

Dodge Room, 7 p.m. 
College-Wide Reading Program: John Barth, Millington Aud., 

8 p.m. 
W§M Amateur Radio Club: CC, Green Room, 8 p.m. 

For Sale 
CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 

1965 VW Bug, 2 
inspected. $400. 

spares, newly 
Call 220-1544. 

General Electric Portable 
Stereo - Model P743 Turntable 
with two detachable speakers, 
black vinyl finish with walnut 
trim. Smoked plastic dust cover 
included.  In excellent condi¬ 
tion.  Retails for approx. $130, 
will sell for $65 or best offer. 
Call 229-7630 after 6 p.m. 

Dining room table, 55" x 40". 
Solid wood, needs refinishing. 
Call 229-8855 after 2 p.m. 

Persian Lamb fur coat and fur 
hat. $150. Size 16. 229-4617. 

Singer black and white port¬ 
able TV; 18" screen. Good condi¬ 
tion. About five years old. 
Call: Sharon Deardorff, 
229-1261. 

1967 Mercury Cougar. Two-door 
hardtop, air cond., power steer¬ 
ing, radio. $950. 
1964 VW Beetle with sun roof, in 
good shape. $350. Going abroad 
and must sell. Cougar available 
early January, VW late December. 
Call 229-5739. 

Heavy duty firebasket and 
andirons, $15.  Black nubby wool 
winter coat from Peck and Peck. 
Size 8. Never worn.  $50. Phone 
898-4346 after 6 p.m. or 
weekends. 

Superbly engineered Rek-O-Kut 
manual turntable with belt drive, 
stereo tone-arm, base, and 
operator's manual. Cartridge 
not included. Good for years of 
excellent performance.  $25. 
Call 229-7591 evenings or 
weekends. 

Wanted 

Student looking for housing 
next year would like to contact 
anyone who will be giving up 
cottage or small house at the end 
of the school year.  Please 
contact Steve Chabot, Ext. 452. 

Need ride from Mathews to 
Williamsburg and return daily to 
fit 8-5 schedule. Please call 
725-7244. 

Miscellaneous 
HELP Phi Mu help Project HOPE! 

Let us do your small odd jobs 
around the house - raking leaves, 
babysitting, typing papers, 
ironing that backlog of clothing 
- for a small contribution to 
Project HOPE, the floating 
hospital visiting ports all over 
the world to distribute medicines 
and foods to save lives. We will 
do your work the week after 
Thanksgiving (November 27 - 
December 3), so plan ahead and 
call Phi Mu, Ext. 507 or 229-1261 
and let us know what WE can do 
for YOU! 

Free Kittens: To good home; 
gray variety - stripes and 
solids; 7 weeks old - ready for 
adoption - males and females 
must relocate - 5 gentle beauties 
remain. Call 229-4926 (home) 
anytime. 

Found 

A pair of ladies eyeglasses 
and case were turned into the 
registration desk at William and 
Mary Hall Saturday morning during 
Parents' Day activities. 

The glasses are bifocal with 
solid black rims. The case is 
black flowered brocade. 

Owner should contact Mrs. 
Violet Clarke at the Brafferton 
Kitchen, Ext. 225. 

Lost 
A print by K. R. H. 

Sonderborg, part of an exhibit on 
loan from the Virginia Museum of 
Fine Arts, is missing from the 
lobby of the Campus Center.  It 
is requested that the print 
please be returned for forwarding 
to the museum. 

Mary, Mary Quite Contrary 
How does your garden grow 
With Ford sedans and Miller cans 
And Coke bottles all in a row. 

-Ecology Papers, 
Sewanee, Tenn. 
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